

# Summer Term Newsletter

Number 384 – 18th June 2021



#### Dear Parents/Carers

I hope you all had a lovely restful half term and managed to enjoy the sunshine with your loved ones. We have all enjoyed the recent lovely weather. Although it seems to have disappeared again! Hopefully we will see the sun return again soon.

I cannot believe we are in our final stretch before we break for the summer holidays. We have a very busy half term with lots of different things happening.

#### **Crazy Hair Day**

On Friday 11<sup>th</sup> June we were thrilled to see the effort so many people put into creating such weird and wonderful hairstyles. It really brightened up our day! A big thank you to the Parent's Association for organising this event. Keep an eye on in future for some other exciting events.

#### **Police Visit**

On Tuesday we had a visit from P.C. Wells. He spoke to all children from Reception to Year 6 and discussed many important safety issues with the children. He discussed stranger danger, road safety and online safety, amongst other things. Please ask your child to tell you all about it. If you see P.C. Wells out on the streets make sure to give him a wave and say hello.

#### Covid-19

As you are no doubt aware, the regulations due to be lifted on June 21<sup>st</sup> will now not be eased. We need to continue to be vigilant as the virus is still very much around. We ask you to maintain social distance when on the school grounds. We have been made aware of a number of cases in the past week in local Brent schools where bubbles have had to isolate. In one case, the whole school has been advised to close by Public Health England. We have been lucky so far in that we have not had any positive cases in school but we cannot become complacent. The Delta variant is very prominent in this area at the moment and is highly transmissible. We encourage all adults to get vaccinated as soon as possible. There will be a walk in vaccination event at Bridge Park Community Centre tomorrow Saturday 19<sup>th</sup> June. See flyer on this newsletter.

#### Bag 2 School

Don't forget that Wednesday 23<sup>rd</sup> June by 9.00am is the deadline for the clothes to be in school ready for collection. If you need more bags we have plenty in the school office. Bags also available when you are dropping and collecting your children, weather permitting.

We would like to wish all our fathers a very Happy Father's Day on Sunday.

Stay safe and God Bless Mrs Heath Headteacher

Should you have any queries please contact us on: <a href="mailto:admin@clitherow.brent.sch.uk">admin@clitherow.brent.sch.uk</a> iheath@clitherow.brent.sch.uk or <a href="mailto:bnolan@clitherow.brent.sch.uk">bnolan@clitherow.brent.sch.uk</a>











Children who have been awarded certificates w/e 28/05, 11/06 & 18/06

R Whole class, Nissi-Trudy, Ryan, Zuzanna

1 Ricky, Maya, Blanca, Nhea, Liam, Alessia

2 Amelia D, Alex G, Kimberley, Jaime, Andrei, Zuzanna

3 Zuzanna, Alexander, Sama, Ivy, Franek, Daniel, Laura, Sama

4 Ke-Re, Carl, Dominik, James

5 Yuan, Mahmoud, Martyna, Maya, Olivia

6 Andrew, Ruby, Lilly-Mae, Lucy, Bianca, Eduard, Bartek



## ATTENDANCE FOR WEEK ENDING: 11 June 2021 – overall total 96.3%

Year 5	98.3
Year 6	98
Year 4	97.3
Year 3	97.2
Year 1	94.7
Year 2	92.1

### ATTENDANCE FOR WEEK ENDING: 18 June 2021 – overall total 95.6%

10 danie 2021 - Overan tetan con /c	
Year 4	96.7
Year 5	96.6
Year 6	95.3
Year 1	95.3
Year 2	95
Year 3	95.5

Year 5 children took part in a football tournament organised by Bishop Douglass school. It is great to see occassions like this once again becoming available for us. The children represented the school very well and a great day was had by all. Please see some photos from the day.









